

Direct Communications Unit 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF Tel: 020 7035 4848 Fax: 020 7035 4745 www.homeoffice.gov.uk

Mr Clint Elliott National Association of Retired Police Officers NARPO House, 38 Bond Street Wakefield, West Yorkshire WF1 2QP

6 July 2015

Reference: T7525/15

Dear Mr Elliott,

Thank you for your letter of 19 May to the Home Secretary about the decision of the Pensions Ombudsman in Milne v GAD. You asked for a statement of the Government's position. Your letter has been passed to the Police Workforce and Capability Unit as the team responsible for police pensions.

As you describe in your letter, Mr Milne's challenge against the Government Actuary's Department has been upheld and the Ombudsman has found that an opportunity to review the commutation factors was lost in 2001/2 and then again between 2002 and 2004.

The government accepts the Ombudsman's Determination in full and I understand the payments due to Mr Milne have been made, with any tax charges incurred by Mr Milne paid for on his behalf by the Government Actuary's Department.

The government also recognises that there may be other individuals who are potentially affected by the principles set out in this Determination. Police Pension Scheme administrators across the UK are working to identify such affected individuals and calculate the sums owed, and will ensure that appropriate payments are made as soon as possible.

I hope that this clarifies the Government's position.

Yours sincerely

P. Nicol
Police Pay, Pensions and Employee Relations
Police Workforce and Capability Unit
Email: Public.Enquiries@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk

